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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
A few weeks ago, I was doing some reading on the 
Knights of Columbus website.  One of the charges 
from Supreme reads, “Make your voice heard in 
your community.” 
 
I believe Council 11402 has done a fabulous job of 
making its voice heard over the last few years. 
Of course our Fish Frys are the staple of our com-
munity service.  I believe we’ve reached the point 
where we serve more meals to non-parishioners 
than parishioners!  And when it comes to serving 
food in Dunwoody, we are now “the go-to-guys.” 
 
In early August, I was contacted by 
Alan Mothner, Executive Director of 
the Dunwoody Nature Center.  Alan 
said to me, “Bob, I’m in a little bind.  
Our big fundraiser, the Butterfly Fes-
tival, is in a couple of weeks, and we 
need to grill and serve about 700 hot 
dogs.  Will the Knights help us out?” 
 
My response to Alan was “700 hot 
dogs – piece of cake!”And it was a 
piece of cake thanks to the generosity 
and dedication of the brothers of our 
council, and their selflessness to 
serve; brothers who are always willing to give of 
their time and talents. 
 
I sent out a simple email asking for help, and 
within 24 hours I had 20 volunteers.   The Butter-
fly Festival was a smashing success in no small 
part to the Knights.  Greg Kane, Doc Malone, 
John Buchholz and our newest Knight James Foy, 
to name a few, thank you so much.  You are why I 
am so proud to be a Knight. 
 
Our next chance to serve in our unofficial capacity 
of “community chefs” comes on Wednesday eve-
ning, September 5 when we grill for the Catholic 
community at Emory University.  Please see Dep-
uty Grand Knight Dean Trantow if you are inter-
ested in volunteering. 
 
Then, on Sunday afternoon, September 30th, we 
have been asked by the Dunwoody Preservation 
Trust to provide food and drink for its 
“ Preservation Celebration”, a project spearheaded 

by brother Knight Sam Portis to restore Donald 
Bannister Farm on Chamblee  Dunwoody Rd. 
 
For those of you that always volunteer – I ask you 
please to volunteer again.  For those of you who 
haven’t had the opportunity to volunteer, please 
consider joining us.  Many hands ease the burden, 
and with our group the old saying rings true, “the 
more the merrier.” 
  
While we are the go-to-guys on the grill, Council 
11402 is also the go-to-guys when it comes to first 
degree exemplifications.  On Wednesday evening, 
August 29, our award-winning first degree cere-
monial team packed its bags – and Rosaries -  for 

the Catholic Center at Georgia 
Tech, and welcomed 13 new mem-
bers.  It was a wonderful night as 
youth was served.  As a matter of 
fact, rumor has it that the Catholic 
Center at the University of Geor-
gia is asking our team to make the 
trek to Athens! 
 
I began this month’s report with 
something I found on the Knights’ 
website, and will end it the same 
way.  Did you know many famous 

Catholic men from all over the world have been or 
are Knights of Columbus? 
 
In the United States, the most notable include 
John F. Kennedy, Ted Kennedy, Al Smith, Alan    
Keyes, Sargent Shriver, Samuel Alito, an associate 
justice of the U.S. Supreme Court,  Jeb Bush,    
former Governor of Florida,  and Sergeant Major 
Daniel Daly, a two-time Medal of Honor recipient, 
once described by the commandant of the U.S. 
Marine Corps as "the most outstanding Marine of 
all time."  
 
In the world of sports, Vince Lombardi, the famed 
coach of the Green Bay Packers;  Lou Albano, 
wrestler; James Connolly, the first Olympic gold-
medal champion in modern times, Floyd Patter-
son, former heavyweight boxing champion, and 
baseball star Babe Ruth were Knights. 
 
Vivat Jesus,   Bob Fiscella,   
Grand Knight, All Saints Council 11402 
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Our Newest Council Brothers on July 31st 
 

On July 31st, 2012, we held a first degree exemplification 
in McGivney Hall in which six new candidates became first 
degree brothers of 11402. One additional new brother was 
also exemplified for the St. Thomas Aquinas Council. 
 
We also had the pleasure to read in a transfer document 
for James Connell, a second degree brother who requested 
a transfer into All Saints from the St. Andrew Council. He 
was not able to attend St. Andrew meetings on Mondays 
because of other commitments and he is a friend of our Sir 
Knight Mark Foster. 
 
Jonathon Tierney is the grandson of our Sir Knight Andy 
Diaz and will be attending Georgia Tech this fall. He is 19. 

           Pete Anderson                   James Connell                      James Foy 

        Bill Toomey                       Bryan St. Romain          Aaron Stecker 

         Jonathon Tierney 2 
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Callan is State Star Recruiter of Year 
Sir Knight Frank Callan was presented with the 2011-2012 fraternal year  Star Recruiter Award given out by 
the Georgia State Council. Our District Deputy Stan Wasowski (left) is shown presenting the award to Callan at 
the August business meeting.  The honor was a complete surprise to Frank. 
 
Frank has been instrumental in orchestrating the six consecutive Double Star Awards that grace our back wall. 
Now he has a serious gold star to grace his own home.  He recruited 22 new members last year alone. 

3rd Degree - Sat. Sept 15th - Kennesaw Council 9923 
 
2nd Degree - Tuesday Sept. 18th- All Saints McGivney Hall - 7:30 PM. Candidates 6:45 PM. Bring your 1st 
degree card, Candidates coat and tie for picture. No cost.   RSVP to  louhlad@bellsouth.net.  
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, Sept 25h - All Saints McGivney Hall 7:30 PM Candidates 6:45 PM. Interview required. 
Candidates coat & tie for pictures.   Info from louhlad@bellsouth.net. 
 
3rd Degree - Sat - Sept 29 - Lawrenceville Council 12905 
 
3rd Degree - Sat -Oct 27th - Conyers Council 10004 
 
4th Degree - Sat- Nov 10th - in Atlanta site to be determined. Tux required. Cost for banquet. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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All Saints Honors Msgr. Donovan  
All Saints was chosen as the venue for the funeral Mass of Monsignor Walter J. Donovan, 96, who served the 
Archdiocese of  Savannah-Atlanta for 68 years. Retired for many years, he no longer had a home parish and 
resided next door to our own retired Monsignor Kiernan at St. George Village in Roswell. 
 
Scores of priests, uniformed students in blue and khaki from Msgr. Donovan High School in Athens, and 
friends and family filled the church on August 1st for the funeral. About 50 priests in matching vestments    
con-celebrated the Mass with Archbishop Wilton Gregory and Bishop Luis Zarama. 
 
Our 4th degree Knights of the Fr. Charles Watters Assembly and several other Assemblies provided honor 
guard squads that stood watch overnight at the open casket in groups of four and provided the guard for the 
Mass the next morning. Our own Sir Knight Bob Mitchell was the Commander of the entire contingent. 
 
These photos from the August 16th Georgia Bulletin show the grand ceremony. We can certainly be proud of 
our parish and our brother knights for giving this grand priest a fitting farewell. 

Peace Officers Honor Msgr. Kiernan   
August 15, Dunwoody Crier 
Rev. Msgr. R. Donald Kier-
nan, PA, Pastor-Emeritus of 
All Saints Church, is being 
honored at the 2012 POAG 
(Peace Officer Association of 
Georgia) Convention in 
Savannah on August 19 for 
his work in law enforcement. 
Kiernan is the long-time 

chaplain of 
DeKalb 
County 
Police, and a 
2011 retiree. 
The conven-
tion will be 
dedicated in 
his name. 

Monsignor is shown being honored in March 2011 by the POAG at the state 
capital building. They love their chaplain. 

4 
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Membership Committee Asks for Ongoing Help 
Our council membership committee currently consists of two brothers, Frank Callan and Lou Hlad.  
These two men could certainly use some ongoing help and seek expansion of the committee to include  
extended recruiting, member retention, second, third, and fourth degree notices, prospect interviewing, 
and database updating. Now that we have passed 400 members, the job is growing steadily in scope. 
 
If you can help by calling and emailing prospective members and current members to keep them abreast 
of interviews and upcoming ceremonies at our council and neighboring councils, please give us a call. 
Much of the work can be done from home. Volunteers should have computer skills in emailing mass  
messages with attachments and good phone skills for advising candidates of our council’s interest in their 
membership. During certain times of the year, we call members who are behind in their dues as well.  
 
Our present committee usually does a good job in recruiting, but the ongoing publication of events at 
other councils and progression of our members through the later degrees is a weakness of manpower. All 
members can help in the submission of new candidate names, but that is only the first step in a long 
chain of events that lead to degree progression and member retention. We also have many sick brothers 
that are reported to us, but their later health situations are not followed and reported. Some brothers 
require mentoring as well.  
 
If you have some spare time and have good people skills, can follow up on developing scenarios, and are 
comfortable with computers, please think thoughtfully and prayerfully about a job on our membership 
committee. We need to increase the effectiveness  of our outreach communications. 

Mike Will is Knight of the Month  

We finally got around to honoring Mike Will (left) who has been one of our most valuable and active mem-
bers. For years he has championed the parish Habitat House builds, served as a  council officer,  ushered 
at Masses,  lead teams to refurbish the Sister Sullivan Center, and worked on just about every project we 
could throw at him. Lou Hlad (right) presented him with his long-overdue honor last month.  

5 
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Fathers for Good 
Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend 
 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by the Knights of Columbus, International.  
  

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study Group is a gathering of 
men with young children who get together to discuss the scripture in reference to their lives and 
in the light of their Catholic faith, and to share their faith and experiences through friendship, 
prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the spiritual leaders in their marriage and family 
and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing Christian values in their home, and community, and 
working to ensure that their relationship with God, their wife, and their Children are in order.  
Men do not need to be a Knight to participate. 

Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters:  
10 secrets every father should know 

 

“The author of this book, Meg Meeker, has the data and clinical experience to prove it.  After more 
than twenty years of counseling girls, she knows that fathers, more than anyone else, set the course 
for their daughters’ lives.  Directly challenging the feminist attack on traditional masculinity,      
Dr. Meeker demonstrates that the most important factor for girls growing up into confident, well-
adjusted women is a strong father with conservative values.  To have one, she shows, is the best  
protection against eating disorders, failure in school, STDs, unwed pregnancy, and drug or alcohol 
abuse - and the best predictor or academic achievement, successful marriage, and satisfying        
emotional life.”  
  Fathers are welcome to attend any or all of the sessions listed below. 
  

     All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 7:00 am – 8:30 am 
Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend – No experience necessary.   

Participants are asked to purchase 2 books from vendor of choice prior to first session. 
(Book #1:   Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters ~ $10  

Book #2:   Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters - the 30 day challenge ~ $10) 
 

              Jeff Durthaler -770-730-9155         or       Michael Tobia - 770-350-7021   
      

 

Coming in January 2013:  
“Six Battles Every Man Must Win” 

Date Chapter Discussion Topics 

Sunday, Sept 16 1 and 2 You Are the Most Important Man in Her Life; She Needs a Hero 

Sunday, Sept 30 3 and 4 You Are Her First Love; Teach Her Humility 

Sunday, Oct 14 5 and 6 Protect her - use a shot gun if necessary; Pragmatism and Grit: Two of your              
greatest assets 

Sunday, Oct 28 7 and 8 Be the man you want her to marry; Teach her who God is 

Sunday, Nov 11 9 and 10 Teach her to fight; Keep her connected 

Sunday, Nov 25 Book #2 Discuss Experience with Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters - 30 day Challenge 

Sponsored by 
 All Saints  

Knights of Columbus 
Council 11402 

Sponsored by 
 All Saints  

Knights of Columbus 
Council 11402 6 
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Since 2003, each September has been designated as Life Insurance Awareness 
Month. Like most awareness-raising campaigns, Life Insurance Awareness Month 
was created because there is an overwhelming lack of understanding of the    
product among the general public. Each year, the Life Insurance Market           
Research  Association (LIMRA) puts out the results from a recent survey, and  
unfortunately, the numbers they report continue to be discouraging. 

 
A recent survey found that 76 percent of people polled did not have a personal 

financial advisor. Sixty-eight percent of that same survey group said their opinion 
of the current economic conditions was somewhat unfavorable or very unfavor-
able. 

 
In other words, a majority of those surveyed were uncomfortable with the 

economy and the uncertainty it brings, yet they did not seek professional assis-
tance. Maybe they spoke with their friends and family. Maybe they hoped the    
instability would go away on its own. Maybe they did not know to whom to turn. 

 
If you fall into this category, please remember that as a member of the Knights 

of Columbus, you have a full-time, professional agent you can call your own. My 
primary responsibility is the care and service of your family’s life insurance,      
retirement, disability income and long-term care needs. I’ll answer your questions 
because I want your decisions to be informed ones. I want to help. 

 
Another LIMRA statistic said 43 percent of people did not buy life insurance 

because they worry about “making the wrong decision.” Talk with me, and, after-
wards, you’ll understand that the only wrong decision was not protecting your 
family’s future sooner. 

John Knight, Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council insurance field agent, 
John Knight, has put together some 
great tips to consider monthly on the 
importance of proper insurance    
coverage.  
 
Following is his September insurance 
topic to ponder. KofC insurance is 
sold only to brothers and their     
families at great rates. 
 

September Insurance Tip ---   
Raising Awareness About Life Insurance 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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Not pictured:  Pat Casey, Jr., Mike Davis, Ken Gregg,  Dave Mason, Joe Mitchell, James Foy. 

Council 11402 Suddenly Gets Butterflies 

8 

Almost 3,000 people attended this year’s annual Butterfly Festival at the Dunwoody Nature Center and your 
council brothers were there. Festival organizers asked the council to provide volunteers to feed the throngs that 
they expected. Our reputation as reliable food purveyors at major events has proceeded us again. About 20 
brothers and family members served throughout the morning or afternoon shift to grill 700 hot dogs. 
 
The festivities included a butterfly tent, a bird of prey show, a concert by Jason’s Music Party, crafts, garden 
tours by the DeKalb County Master Gardeners, geo-caching, and an organic butterfly release. The weather 
was beautiful and it appears that we have cemented another community partnership for the future. 

(Front L to R) Bill Schmitz, Frank Seco de Lucena, Grand Knight  Bob Fiscella, and Frank Callan. 
(Middle L to R) Marty McCormick, John Francis, Jim McGill, Gert Kampfer, 
(Back L to R) Paul Barranco, Doc Malone, Dave Sykes, John Buchholz, Greg Payne‘s daughter, Greg Payne. 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Council donated $250 to aid the Eagle Scout project of Boy 
Scout Mike Wieland (above). His project will be done on the 
All Saints grounds and we are proud to be a part of that effort. 
 
Sir Knight Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan was honored by the 
Police Officers Association of Georgia (POAG) in Savannah. 
(See story).  Their convention was named in his honor. 
 
Monsignor Walter J. Donovan, 96, was honored in a funeral 
Mass at All Saints for his 68-year career as a diocesan priest. 
Many council and assembly members partook in the all-night 
watch at his casket and the funeral Mass.  
 
Preparations for the fourth years of “Fathers for Good”   
seminars are well under way.  
 
Council strongly supported the Dunwoody Nature Center   
Annual Butterfly Festival Event by providing food services. 
 
Council sponsored the annual All Saints Altar Server outing.  
 
Council lent their cooker to the parish Cub Scout Pack 434 for 
one of their events. 
 
Council supported the Georgia Tech Council (page 10). 9 

 

Eagle Scout candidate, Michael Wieland, is 
the next prospective parish Eagle in a string 
of young men now numbering somewhere in 
the mid-forties.  He has been a member of our 
Troop 434 since 2005.  
 
He proposes to renovate the parish campus 
outside altar area in the woods just adjacent 
to McGivney Hall to turn it into a prayer 
meadow. Michael will lead a team of scouts to 
install benches, clear a path, remove rotted 
railroad ties, repair altar stones, cement 
benches in place, install flood blocks to direct 
water, construct stands for saint statues, and 
add mulch to the area.  
 
He expects the project will take three week-
ends and cost up to $600.  Our pre-school and 
general parish population is expected to bene-
fit from the additions.  
 
Our officers voted a partial stipend of $250 to 
aid in his project as we do for all scouts. 

Sponsoring Next  Parish Eagle Scout 
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Council Meeting Attendance Blossoms 

The August edition of the Knightline Newsletter has confirmed that All Saints 11402 has qualified officially 
for its 6th consecutive Double Star Award. Only eight of Georgia’s 107 councils achieved a 2012 Double Star. 

All Saints Teams With Georgia Tech Council 

At the request of our District 7 Deputy, Brother Stan Wasowski,  your All Saints 1st Degree Ceremonial Team trav-
elled down to the Georgia Tech Catholic Center to  hold an exemplification to boost the numbers of  young brothers 
in the Order. Twelve new college students joined their council. Hiding behind the group at top left is our new candi-
date, Ralph O’Connor, who joined our council. If only we could have gotten all this youth into 11402!!  We welcomed 
this one more mature brother into our more mature council on August 29th. We expect to keep mentoring Tech.  

10 
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   Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 
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September Wedding Anniversaries 
    Date                                                             Years 

         9th   Paul & Marion Reale                          62 

       10th   Ernie & Barbara Spencer                  57 

         5th   George & Helene Tanguay                 57 

         7th    Ed & Eleanor Pavlik                          55 

        12th   Ed & Ann Kucharski                         53 

        26th   Charles & Carolyn Wilson                53 

        16th   John & Joann Nuzzulo                       51 

      15th   Ed & Suzanne Harries           50 

        14th   Joe & Judith Kane                              49 
          7th    John & Maria Martin                        49 

          7th   Jim & Judy Herbig                             45 

         2nd   Tom & Nancy Simon                          45 

        12th    John & Lena Trombino                     42 

          2nd   John Deasy & Diane Miller               40 

        27th    Mike & Mary Schultz                        38  

        13th    Bob & Maggie Conger                       37 

          9th   John & Terry Lamberski                   34 

         21st   Nestor & Stephanie Montero             34 

         29th   Mark A. & Susan Miller                    29 

           1st   Doug & Therese Birkbeck                  28 

          8th   James & Ann McDevitt                      28 

          2nd   Ed & Colleen Trainor                        23  

        23rd   Paul & Nina Weidle                            23  

          2nd   Mike & Carla Paolozzi                       22 

          4th    David & Michele DeFay                    20 

         26th   Roland & Cathy Fredette                  20 

           4th   Randy & Kristine Compton               18 

         30th   Marty & Rochelle McCormick          17 

         23rd   Bob & Anita Mitchell                         17 

           5th   John & Jennifer Nelson                      14 

           5th   Scott & Kimberly Woods                    14 

         25th   Tom & Candice Tarr                           12 

           9th   Stephen & Aimee Walker                    11 

          21st   John & Erin McHugh                          10 

           8th   Tom & Isabelle Kaboski                        5 

         13th   Mark & Andrea Daniel                          4 

         24th   Robbie & Laverne White                       1 

September Birthdays        
Jim McGill                      1st   

Ned Winsor                     1st 

John Foley                      2nd 

Todd Papetti                  4th 

Edward Qualters           4th 

Paul Sylek                      6th             

Bill Herald                     7th 

Jim Callison                   8th 

Steve Bales                    10th 

Fr. Bill Hao                   10th   

George Cajigal              11th 

Lou Vogel                      11th 

Ed Pierson                     13th 

Jonathan Tierney         13th 

Pat Callahan                 14th 

Fred Frerichs                14th 

Keith Kieffer                15th 

John Seggerson            15th 

Ed Harries                    16th 

Gene Wysocki               16th 

Greg Pyne                     18th 

John Natoli                    19th 

Charles Wilson             20th 

Ralph O’Connor           20th 

Mike Schultz                 21st 

William Stoberski         21st 

Alexander M. Morgan  23rd 

Sam Portis                     25th 

Michael Smith               27th 

Ernie Spencer                27th 

John Nelson                   28th 



12 

 

 37 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
                                                             Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr         1/13/2005     
                                                             William G. Lehman      4/16/2009      James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012    Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Robert J. Lescher             5/17/2003 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011    John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Richard Steiner           3/17/2006      James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011   Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Jerome E. Travers       7/29/2005      John W. Lynch III       12/15/1999 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  

 

12 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

          Ron Collins        Msgr. Kiernan                    
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jack Klapka          Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Guy Stryker 
      Fred Schlitt            Jim Campbell       
    Joe Cavallaro           Fr. Joseph Peek   
    Ernie Spencer          Joe Fuentes 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell     Deacon Bill Garrett 
      Bill Driscoll       Msgr. Hugh Marren 
      Tom Begley         Joe Liebsack  
  Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                     John Nuzzulo   
   Franz Brucks                  

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
    Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - newest seminarian 
    Missionary Gray Plunkett   

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao  Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise       Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin     Brother John Klein 
Brother Alfred Stephen   

Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones 
 
Andy Bayles’ mother, Diana, 69 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
John Buchholz’s wife, Karleen, knee replacement 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Jeff Durthaler’s son, Joshua 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Ken Gregg’s wife, Judy 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Ed Harries’wife, Suzanne 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law,  Hollie 
Paul Mudge’s friends, William Boyle, George Gund III 
Paul Mudge’s sister, Margaret Ruth Mudge-Vaughn, RN  
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’s aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother and father 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 

Ora Pro Nobis 

         Memento Mori 
 
Brother Bill Allen lost his beloved wife, Tisha, 65, of nearly 
40 years to pancreatic cancer.  Our acolytes served the    
funeral. Please pray for Tisha, Bill, and the family.   
Brother Bryan Kler’s wife, Brandi, lost her 81-year-old 
grandfather, George Burke, and asked for our prayers. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered 

upon death on 
Mass chalices 
given to new 

priests. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan               770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bill Luckert               770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Mark Foster (lead)      404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Trustee Two-Year Term            Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Lou Hlad   770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco               770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson@comcast.net                                             
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                  770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser    770-451-1753         xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  
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September 
 Council Mtg 
Officer 6PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
 Meeting 

MOQ 
6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

September 2012 

Sir Knights--  note well that the September 4th degree meeting of the        
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly has been moved (this month only) to 
Wednesday, Sept. 12th. The only evening open at their hall was 
Wednesday. The meeting is at Mary Our Queen (MOQ) Parish Hall at   
6260 The Corners Parkway, Norcross GA 30092.  

Council 
Clean up 

Dunwoody 
Day 

Cookout 
at Emory 
Catholic 
Center 

Dunwoody 
Preservation 

Trust 
 Cookout 

It is our great honor to welcome another of our devoted and 
loving couples into our Club 50. Edward and Suzanne Harries 
will be married for 50 years on September 15th. God bless you 
both and give you many more years together.  

Ed and Sue 
Harries 

50th Wedding 
Anniversary 


